## LCPS NEWS LETTER

# October 2006 Dick Wheeler, Editor 717.892.1547

## rwassociates1@verizon.net

### From the President's Desk

Our November meeting will be Wednesday, the 8th, 7PM. The business portion of this meeting will include the election of officers for 2007.

As you may not be aware, Bob Noble will serve as our club president for 2007. Other members who have been nominated for positions are:

Clair Smith - Treasurer Lori Hostetter - Secretary Eleanor Wheeler - Vice President

If any member who was not present at our nominations meeting in October would like their name added to the above candidates for club officers, please let me know prior to the start of the meeting.

The program for our meeting will be an APS slide presentation entitled "Around the World in 80 Stamps." My thanks to Paul Peterson for his help in getting this program for us from APS and his A/V expertise and use of his equipment.

The host for our November meeting will be Dick Colberg.

A reminder to all members that the 4th Thursday informal get together at Grace Baptist Church will not be held in November or December due to the holidays.

I look forward to seeing all members on the 8th.

Respectfully

Lou DiFelice

#### WE PAY TRIBUTE TO BILL GREINER

Lou announced, for those that may not have known that beloved club member and Treasurer Bill Greiner died unexpectedly. Bill served the club for many years in so many ways. His warm smile and wonderful dry sense of humor will missed by all. Club members agreed to send \$25 to APS in honor of Bill.

## STAMP CLUB MINUTES, WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2006

President Lou DiFelice called the meeting to order at 7:13 p.m. The minutes of the last meeting were approved.

#### UPCOMING ELECTION OF CLUB OFFICERS

There was discussion about the upcoming elections for club officers and the need for nominations. Elections of officers will be held at the November meeting on November 8. Anyone can volunteer or be nominated for unfilled positions as a club officer

Bob Noble, current Vice President, will serve as club President for 2007. Eleanor Wheeler was nominated for Vice President, and accepted the nomination.

Clair Smith volunteered to assume the duties of club Treasurer. The club account currently has a balance of \$3,730. The club has two CD's that will roll over.

Lori Hostetter volunteered to serve as club Secretary. Lou suggested the club might create a position of Membership Secretary. Jim Boyles volunteered to serve in this capacity.

There was discussion of the need for a club news letter. Bill Snyder did a great job but is no longer able to continue and the club newsletter has not been compiled for the last few months. Dick Wheeler agreed to serve as the editor for the newsletter.

#### <u>GUESTS</u>

Harold Allen was introduced as a guest

#### **CLUB NEWS LETTER**

The job of compiling the new letter can be time consuming and deadlines must be met if the news letter is to be mailed to club members that do not have email addresses. I (Dick) need your help and request the following: 1) provide your email address to me. My email address is: <a href="mailto:rwassociates1@verizon.net">rwassociates1@verizon.net</a>; 2) give consideration to contributing informative articles on topics of interest, or personal stories to me for inclusion in the news letter. Please provide these to me in electronic format no later than the 20<sup>th</sup> of the month.

One approach would be for a volunteer to be identified for each month to provide an article or informational piece for the news letter for that month. Would someone like to volunteer for December, 2006 and January, 2007?; 3) provide timely information about upcoming events such as stamp or post card shows, swap nights, etc.

Folks, please provide Dick with all information relevant to the next month's edition of the newsletter, no later than the 20<sup>th</sup> of each month. For example, all content relevant for December needs to be provided to Dick no later than November 20<sup>th</sup>. This allows adequate time for pulling the news letter together and mailing.

The club has a need to create sets of **mailing labels** to be used each month, for mailings to club members who do not have email addresses. We would need 12 sets of labels for each year. In the past when post cards or news letters have been mailed, someone has had to address each by hand. Does anyone have the expertise to develop the mail labels? The labels would be provided to Marilyn Shirley who would do the mailings each month.

### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

The Post Card Club

will have a show at the Farm and Home Center on Friday, November 24, 10-6:00; Saturday November

25, 10-4:00.

Swap Night

Thursday October 26, 7:00 PM at The Grace Baptist Church

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Eleanor Wheeler, Secretary

## **December Holiday Party**

The time is approaching for planning the December Holiday Party. If you would like to volunteer to be part of the Party Planning committee please let our club officers know. This is YOUR club and the club will be as great at YOU make it.